
F bruary 12, 1976 

1r. 13. J . Hov ane.sian 
377 l'armington Av nue 
Plainvill , Connecticut 6~62 

Dear Mr. Hov anessian: 

Some time ago · re \'lrote you a'"'king that [OU 
renm-1 your St. Vartan Stm·1 rdshin for 
anot er year. We are most anxious to he r 
frorn you in this regard, and would ~ happy 
if you could res~ ond. 

Your initial _nrollment as a Steward is evidence 
of ·our awareneso of tho importance r tl1i~ 
program to our Diocese. 

It i s our hope t at t .1is a•-1areness will r. rom"Jt 
you to continue your sup,ort. 

vb 

Sincerely, 

Ste~hen Xarnbourian 
Executive Director 


